OTHS BOOSTER CLUB MEETING February 16, 2022

President Tiffany Ditchfield called the meeting to order, with 22 members in attendance. The minutes from the January meeting were approved by Lisa Smithmeyer and seconded by Debbie Meyer. There was no correspondence. Bill Vogel presented the treasurer's report for January. Lisa Ferracuti approved the report and Kim Ruhland seconded.

ADMINISTRATIVE REPORTS

MEMBERSHIP (**Ginny Phillips**) Membership is at 119.

SPIRITWEAR (**Tiffany Ditchfield, Sam Haage**) spiritwear booth will be open during the Friday 2/18 basketball game this week.

WEBSITE (**Christy Ovanic**) Ellen Gross has volunteered to take over this position starting with the 2022-23 school year. Thank you, Ellen!

MULCH SALE (**Debbie Meyer**) This is Debbie's last year at OHS. She is looking for a volunteer to shadow her during the spring sale and assume the position as committee chair. Order forms for this year's sale will be available soon. Delivery will tentatively be Sunday 4/24. Volunteers with trucks or trailers are needed!

FOOTBALL & BASKETBALL 50/50 the booster club is looking for a volunteer(s) to fill this vacancy starting with the 2022-23 school year.

ATHLETIC DIRECTOR'S REPORT (Mike Cooper) Megan Handzus reported that the video board for Kingman Gym has been ordered with Nevco. Anyone interested in joining the video board fundraising committee should contact Megan. A cohesive fundraising plan is in the works and will soon be ready to present to the public!

NEW BUSINESS

SCHOLARSHIP COMMITTEE (Kara Ericzon) the 2022 application is being finalized. It will be available on the OTHS scholarship database that Mrs. Rios manages.

The 2022 Steak Dinner is planned for Saturday April 9, 5:30pm at the Knights of Columbus. Set-up will start at 7am. Volunteers are needed for all areas of this event! Please contact Tiffany (or any booster club member) if you are interested in helping! It is greatly appreciated!

GOLF OUTING (Mike Jaegle) is tentatively scheduled for Saturday 8/20 at Deer Park Golf Club.

The meeting was adjourned and approved by Bill Vogel and seconded by Ginny Phillips. The next meeting will be held Wednesday March 9, 2022 at 7pm.

Respectfully submitted-Debbie Heimsoth